
MEETING OF BOARD OF MANAGEMENT ON TUEESDAY, DECEMBER 10TH 2024 

AGREED REPORT 

The Principal’s written report to Board members in advance of the meeting provided an 
extensive briefing on a wide range of activities within the college. These included:  

- The great work of the staff committees and their reports to date 
- The wonderful work of the student leaders as evident in their teams and their 

presentations at their joint inaugural meeting 
- The superb efforts of the Student Leadership Team in planning the college’s Multi-

Cultural Day 
- The fantastic work of the RE department in marking Advent, in keeping with the college’s 

ethos 
- The generosity of spirit in the college, as evident in the Christmas Food Drive 
- The extensive range of extracurricular activities provided for students by teachers 
- The ongoing participation and successes of students in representing the college in 

various sports 
- The very positive engagement of staff, parents and students in the Senior Cycle 

Information Evening 
- The activities and ongoing plans of Transition Year students  
- The wonderful work of the Library Committee to date 
- The strengthening links with the Parents’ Association and the plans to deepen the 

engagement and co-operation  

  

The Board accepted and supported:  

- The Curriculum Review report  
- The Digital Learning report  
- The Geography Inspection report and its recommendations. The Board congratulated 

the department on their excellent work.  
 

The Child Protection Oversight Report (CPOR) was presented to the Board. The financial report 
by the external accountant for the school year 2023-2024 is expected for the next meeting.  

The Board extended its deepest condolences to the families and loved ones of families, who 
have recently experienced bereavement. The Board wished well to all staff on leave and wished 
all staff and students a restful and peaceful Christmas break. 

The next meeting of the BOM will be held on Thursday, 23rd January at 6pm in the college.  


